MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

MAY 22, 2013

The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Terry Bell, President, R-Salem Township   

Mayor Bob Gale, A-Wintersville      

Scott Fabian, Vice-President, R-Steubenville

Karen Vargo, R-Yorkville           

   Township                    




Chris Rawlings, R-Brush Creek Township

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary, R-Toronto


Geno Morelli, R-Cross Creek Township  

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County


Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township

Michael Paprocki, R-Jefferson County 


Donnie Elder, R-Knox Township       

John Hartline, R-Jefferson County 


Larry Zelek, R-Mt. Pleasant Township

Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville

 
Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township

William Moreland, R-Adena                  


Danny Householder, R-Saline Township      

Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam


Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township      

Greg Wood, R-Bergholz               

 

William Stewart, R-Springfield Township

Trisha Painter, R-Dillonvale 



Frank Litva, R-Warren Township

Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire



Brian Wilson, R-Wayne Township

Ken Stanley, A-Irondale          



Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township

John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction

Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant

COUNTY ENGINEER

Chuck Rine, R-New Alexandria    



James Branagan, P.E.

Mayor Tammy Morelli,R-Rayland





Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond           

STAFF

Jon Sperry, R-Stratton




Domenick Mucci, Director

George Beard, R-Tiltonsville



Richard Fender, Planner

Matt Parise, R-Wintersville




Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant

OPENING OF MEETING:






President Bell opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  

ROLL CALL:
Vice President Fabian called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF APRIL 24, 2013 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Householder to accept the minutes of the April 24, 2013 meeting; seconded by Mayor Thomas; motion passed unanimously. 

COMMUNICATIONS

None at this time

JEFFERSON COUNTY RPC










 
MAY MINUTES











PAGE 2

EXECUTIVE BOARD

 
Vice-President Fabian read a letter which the Executive Committee had composed to show their support to Domenick Mucci as the Planning Commissions Director and Acting City Manager.  The letter read as follows:  “We the undersigned members of the Jefferson County Regional Planning Executive Committee wish to inform the county commissioners of our full support for Domenick Mucci, Director of Jefferson County Regional Planning to assume the temporary role as City Manager for the City of Steubenville and Director of Jefferson County Regional Planning Commission.  A president was set for this situation before with the Director serving as acting City Manager without any adverse consequences to the duties of the Jefferson County Regional Planning Commission.”  Mr. Fabian informed the Commission Mr. Mucci had done this before and the Executive Committee feels he can handle it again.

All six members who were present at the meeting signed the letter.  A motion was made by Mr. Andresen to support the letter; a second was made by Mr. Householder; motion passed unanimously.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolition) – We have completed 12 out of the 27 demolitions.  We have submitted 5 for payment and the AG office has some concerns about the payment.  The concerns are about our consultant for providing services.  The state thinks that we should have a certified building inspector, an asbestos inspector on staff to provide this service as our local contribution and not be reimbursed.  A meeting/conference was held and we continue to work with the state to resolve this issue.  Hopefully within the next week this will be resolved.


The Ohio Neighborhood Stabilization – This program is completed and we are in the process of closing it out.  The final report will be forthcoming.          

USEPA Grant – This million dollar grant is completed.  This was a very successful grant.  Last week at the Brownfields conference Jefferson County was recognized with a certificate of achievement for their coalition grant of how many Phase I and II studies were done and the outcome.  The sad news is we did not receive the $600,000.00 grant we applied for to continue the work.

Water and Sewer (Pottery Addition and Adena) The Pottery Addition project is complete except for the tap ins.  There is one in the process of being connected and as soon as it is completed the Director is planning on closing out the grant.


The Village of Adena is working on a Sanitary Sewer project which the planning commission will be administering.  The environmental review has been completed by our office.  A meeting was held on Monday, April 29th with the state and Adena’s representatives.  Adena has awarded a contract and we are waiting to hear when the pre-construction meeting will be held.  Both the Director and Betty Lou will attend this  meeting along with Prudy Bowman our compliance officer.


Land Use Plan – We continue to move forward with this important plan.  We held three core group meetings to review six different chapters and receive input.  The cooperation has been outstanding.  In the near future we will review the Public Facilities and Housing chapters after that in July the Economic Development and Land Use chapters.  All final revisions should be done by the end of August.


2012 CDBG – This grant is for $227,000.00 and once again the state is asking us to use $25,928.00 of the RLF monies.  The total of the grant will be $252,928.00.  Our targeted areas are:  Adena, Rayland, and Richmond and each should receive about $46,000.00.  Once again we will have Fair Housing at $6,000.00 and home repairs about $74,951.00.  Our Housing Specialist is working on the bid specifications for 9 of the Home Repairs.  JDO engineering is working on the detail specs for the sidewalk improvements and Clay from the engineer’s office has completed the bid package for the street repaving.
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2013 CDBG – Our allocation for 2013 is $168,000.00.  An $84,951.00 reduction from 2012.  The Village of Mingo, Saline and Wayne Townships are the initial target areas.  The only way we can fund the initial communities is to cut the home repair program.  The 2nd Public Hearing is scheduled for tomorrow, May 23rd at 10:30 a.m. in the Commissioners Office and there should be a representative from each of the targeted areas present at this hearing.  A competitive set aside grant called Critical Infrastructure with funding available up to $300,000.00 will be discussed.  There were two projects submitted to our office.  One from the Village of Wintersville and one from the engineers office located in Steubenville Township.  Jefferson County is eligible to submit one project.  This is very competitive.  The application is due by Friday, June 21st at 4:00 p.m.   Mayor Gale spoke to the Commission and stated he knows their project would meet the low income standards because they have already surveyed several homes for a project which was done in 2011and they qualified then.  The reason their project was proposed was they are trying to enhance the region.  It would enhance Fernwood Road by widening the road, put in new drainage, and culverts in that area.  Mayor Gale stated this road is the second high traffic road in the Village and this road leads to the airpark and the 911 center.  He also told the Commission this road used to be on the Federal Highway list in 2000.  He also asked who will be making the final decision on who will get to submit their project.  Mr. Mucci replied the Board of County Commissioners will approve a resolution for the submittal of the grant application.  Mr. Branagan spoke on his project which is in Georges Run in Steubenville Township. The project would be a paving project including curbs, sidewalks, and catch basins. He said after he looked at the project and started to work on some figures, he thinks that the county will be paying for the paving and also some into the sidewalks.  He said if you read the criteria for the grant the first one is the actual condition of the structure and the other is the LMI area.  Mr. Branagan felt his project met the criteria and everything for the grant.  Both Mayor Gale and Mr. Branagan agreed they were not trying to outdo each other, they just hope that whichever project is chosen that it is a good enough project for the state to choose it as well.


The Director reminded the Commission members that the second public hearing for the CDBG projects will be held tomorrow morning, May 23 at 10:30 a.m. in the Commissioners’ office.

PLANNERS REPORT

The Planner reported on May 10 we received a letter from the USEPA stating the FY2013 National Brownfield grant proposal was not funded.  Given this result we will be reapplying for another USEPA Brownfield grant.


On May 15th at the National Brownfields conference in Atlanta, GA, Jefferson County was awarded a Brownfields Recognition Award for leadership and commitment.  


The Planner is continuing to work with the Brownfield Grant Consultants to close out the USEPA Grant.  The deadline to complete the paperwork is June 28th.


The next meeting of the Land Use Core Group will be held in late June to discuss Economic Development and Land Use.  The Planner continues to assist the Consultant, Ben Kenny, with the land use plan by creating maps, doing research, and editing the final land use plan chapters.


FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported in the Regional Planning account as of the end of April, 2013 the receipts were $92,958.12 with disbursements of $51,555.49 which left a balance of $41,402.63.  She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.
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President Bell explained we were supposed to have a speaker this evening,  Captain John Parker, Homeland Security and Emergency Management Director.  They have been working on a disaster plan for the county in case there is a problem in the oil and gas industry or the pipelines.  Unfortunately, Captain Parker will not be able to be here tonight, but the document should be completed in time for our September meeting.  There will be a pdf file handed out to every governmental body with this plan on it.


Vice-President Fabian announced during the Executive Board meeting, Rick Trzaskomas announced he will be resigning from the Executive Board effective May 31, 2013.  The President will appoint a replacement for Mr. Trzaskomas, who is the Secretary, at the June meeting. 

NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be June 26, 2013 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mayor Thomas; motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Rick Trzaskoma, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

